QUESTIONS PURSUANT TO RULE 11 OF THE RULES OF PROCEDURE

From	Deputy D. de G. De Lisle
То	President, States' Trading Supervisory Board
Subject	Wastewater Network Extension Programme
Date of questions	9 th April, 2018
States' Meeting	18 th April, 2018

I would like to ask the following three questions on the Wastewater Network Extension Programme (NEP) to the President of the States' Trading Supervisory Board.

Question 1

Despite main drain developments in the L'Eree and Route de Longfrie areas in the last few years, many if not most households in the West District remain on cesspit including housing along major arteries such as Forest Road. Given the cuts to the main drain programme and re-prioritisation, which may have affected plans for extension of the above mentioned schemes and the introduction of others, what proposals are there for further connections in the next 10 years or so in the West District?

Question 2

Following surveys of the resolve of householders to take up connection to the public sewer given the cost of doing so, what proportion of households took up the offer when given the opportunity to connect to the main drain in recent years?

Question 3

People on cesspits continue to complain about having to pay twice for sewage services. Is consideration being given to a fairer single island wide wastewater charging system to eliminate double billing for those on cesspits and if so when is this likely to be introduced?